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  Introduction 
1. The Bureau of the Fifteenth Meeting of the Parties to the Montreal Protocol on Substances that 
Deplete the Ozone Layer met at the headquarters of the International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO), 
Montreal, on 22 March 2004. 
 

I. Opening of the meeting 
2. The meeting was called to order at 10.15 a.m. on Monday, 22 March 2004 by the President, 
Mr. Hlavacek. 
 
3. The meeting was attended by the following members of the Bureau, who had been elected to their 
posts by the Fifteenth Meeting of the Parties, held in Nairobi from 11 to 14 November 2003, or nominated by 
their Governments in accordance with rule 24 of the rules of procedure: 

 
   Mr. Jiri Hlavacek (Czech Republic) 
   Mr. Juán Tomas Filpo (Dominican Republic) 
   Mr. Bala M. Mande (Nigeria) 
   Ms. Claudia McMurray (United States of America) 
 

4. A full list of participants is given in annex to the present report. 
 

                                                      
∗  UNEP/Ozl.Pro.15/Bur.1/1. 
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II. Adoption of the agenda 
5. The provisional agenda given in document UNEP/OzL.Pro.15/Bur.1/1 was adopted: 
 

1. Opening of the meeting. 
 
2. Adoption of the agenda. 

 
3. Action taken on the decisions of the Fifteenth Meeting of the Parties to the Montreal Protocol, 

held in Nairobi from 11 to 14 November 2003. 
 

4. Overview of the working documents prepared for the First Extraordinary Meeting of the 
Parties to the Montreal Protocol, to be held in Montreal from 24 to 26 March 2004. 

 
5. Other matters. 

 
6. Adoption of the report. 

 
7. Closure of the meeting. 

 

III. Action taken on the decisions of the Fifteenth Meeting of the Parties to 
the Montreal Protocol, held in Nairobi from 11 to 14 November 2003 
6. Attention was drawn to note by the Secretariat UNEP/OzL.Pro.15/Bur.1/2, which summarized the 
actions taken on decisions XV/54 and XV56 of the Parties at their Fifteenth Meeting. 
 
7. Mr. Marco González (Executive Secretary, Ozone Secretariat) gave a further oral report on the actions 
taken, including on the special meeting of the Methyl Bromide Technical Options Committee (MBTOC), 
held from 10 to 12 February 2004 in Los Angeles, United States of America, to evaluate the “noted” category 
of critical-use nominations; on the special meeting of the Technology and Economic Assessment Panel 
(TEAP) which had followed on 13 and 14 February 2004, also in Los Angeles, and had produced the 2004 
Supplementary Report of the TEAP on Critical Use Nominations dated 14 February 2004 that was distributed 
to the Parties for consideration at the forthcoming First Extraordinary Meeting of the Parties; on an informal 
consultation on methyl bromide held in Buenos Aires on 4 and 5 March 2004 to identify possible options for 
solutions to the various methyl-bromide-related issues on the agenda of the Extraordinary Meeting of the 
Parties; on the forthcoming open-ended informal consultation on methyl bromide to be convened, on the 
recommendation of the Buenos Aires informal consultation, on 23 March 2004 in Montreal; and on the 
organization of the Extraordinary Meeting to be held from 24 to 26 March 2004 in Montreal. 
 
8. The Bureau took note of the information contained in document UNEP/OzL.Pro.15/Bur.1/2 and of the 
further information provided orally by Mr. González. 
 

IV. Overview of the working documents prepared for the First 
Extraordinary Meeting of the Parties to the Montreal Protocol, to be held 
in Montreal from 24 to 26 March 2004 

9. Ms. Megumi Seki (Senior Scientific Affairs Officer, Ozone Secretariat) introduced note by the 
Secretariat UNEP/OzL.Pro.15/Bur.1/3, which listed the documents prepared by the Secretariat for the First 
Extraordinary Meeting of the Parties. She drew attention also to the working and background documents 
listed therein. Also, the submission by Australia to the Fifteenth Meeting of the Parties on parameters for 
streamlined annual reporting in the context of the critical use exemption process, which had been before the 
Extraordinary Meeting of the Parties as document UNEP/OzL.Pro.15/CRP.13 and listed as such in document 
UNEP/OzL.Pro.15/Bur.1/3, had been revised and updated by the authors and would be before the 
Extraordinary Meeting of the Parties as document UNEP/OzL.Pro.ExMP/1/CRP.1. 
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10. The Bureau took note of the information contained in document UNEP/OzL.Pro.15/Bur.1/3 and of the 
further information provided by Ms. Seki. 

 

V. Other matters 
A.  Open-ended informal consultation on methyl bromide (23 March 2004) 

11. The President reported that he had held informal consultations with regional representatives and 
intended to propose that the that the open-ended informal consultation to be convened on 23 March 2004 
should be co-chaired by Mr. Jukka Uosukainen (Finland) and Mr. Oladapo Afolabi [(Nigeria). 

 

B. Extraordinary Meeting of the Parties 
12. The President announced that he intended to propose to the Extraordinary Meeting of the Parties that 
it should establish an open-ended contact group or working group to look into the modalities of MBTOC 
operations if the issue was not completed during the Extraordinary Meeting. The group could meet during the 
period after the Extraordinary Meeting and before the twenty-fourth meeting of the Open-ended Working 
Group, in July, with a view to making recommendations to the Open-ended Working Group for further 
consideration by the Sixteenth Meeting of the Parties, in November in Prague. The President requested the 
members of the Bureau to make proposals as to whether the group should have one chair or two co-chairs and 
to put forward names for the post or posts. 
 
13. Mr. Mande proposed that there should be two co-chairs for such a working group. Ms. McMurray put 
forward Mr. Pierre Pinault of Canada as one of the co-chairs given his experience and knowledge of the 
issues. 

 
14. Mr. Filpo (Dominican Republic) stressed the need for interpretation at meetings of the proposed 
contact or working group, and at other such meetings, to enable effective participation, and in that connection 
emphasized the need to reach agreement on all the items on the agenda of the Extraordinary Meeting of the 
Parties. 

 
15. Mr. Afolabi (Nigeria) also supported the idea of establishing a contact or working group or groups, 
not only on the modalities of MBTOC operations, however, but also on other issues on the agenda of the 
Extraordinary Meeting of the Parties. In addition, he suggested that contact groups should be established as 
soon as possible on the first day of the Meeting, and the chairs of the groups should meet immediately 
thereafter to delineate the various responsibilities and issues, since there were considerable overlaps in the 
issues to be discussed under the various agenda items. 

 
16. The President took note of the recommendations by the members of the Bureau. 
 

C. Credentials 
17. The President informed the Bureau that it would meet on Thursday, 25 March to consider the 
credentials of participants in the Extraordinary Meeting of the Parties. 

 

VI. Adoption of the report 
18. The President announced that the report would be drafted by the Secretariat and circulated to the 
participants for their approval within the next few days. 

 

VII. Closure of the meeting 
19. The President closed the meeting at 11 a.m. 
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Annex 
 

List of participants 
First meeting of the bureau of the Fifteenth Meeting of the Parties to the Montreal Protocol 
22 March 2004, Montreal 

 
CZECH REPUBLIC 
 
Dr. Jiri Hlavacek 
Director of the Department of the 
  European Union 
Adviser to the Minister on International 
  Environmental Affairs 
Ministry of the Environment 
Vrsovicka 65 
100 10 Prague 
Czech Republic 
Tel: (+420 267) 122 086/122 759 
Fax: (+420 271) 734 221 
Email: jiri_hlavacek@env.cz 
 
DOMINICAN REPUBLIC 
 
Mr. Juán Tomas Filpo 
Encargado Programa de Ozono 
SubSecretaría de Estado de Gestión  
  Ambiental 
Secretaria de Estado de Medio Ambiente y 
  Recursos Naturales 
Santo Domingo 
Dominican Republic 
Tel: (1 809) 472 0626 
Fax: (1 809) 472 0631 
Email: cogord@codetel.net.do 
 
NIGERIA 
 
Hon. Bala M. Mande 
Minister of Environment 
Federal Ministry of Environment 
Floor 9 Federal Secretariat 
Shehu Shagari Way 
Abuja, Nigeria 
Tel: (+234 9) 523 4014/523 4119 
Fax: (+234 9) 523 4014 
 



UNEP/OzL.Pro.15/Bur.1/4 
 

5 

Prof. Oladapo Afolabi 
Director 
Department of Pollution Control and 
  Environmental Health 
Federal Ministry of Environment 
Plot 444 Aguiyi Ironsi Str. 
Maitama District 
PMB 265, Garki 
Abuja, Nigeria 
Tel: (+234 9) 803 715 3487 
Fax: (+234 9) 523 3807/413 6317 
Email: oladapoafolabi@hotmail.com 
 
Dr. David B. Omotosho 
Assistant Director/National Ozone Officer 
National Ozone Office 
Federal Ministry of Environment 
Plot 444 Aguiyi Ironsi Str. 
Maitama District 
Abuja, Nigeria 
Tel: (+234 9) 413 5971/523 2930 
Fax: (+234 9) 413 5972 
Email: ozonenig@rosecom.net/bolaomotosho@hotmail.com 
 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
 
Ms. Claudia McMurray 
Deputy Assistant Secretary of State 
  for Environment 
Bureau of Oceans and International  
  Environmental and Scientific Affairs 
US Department of State 
2201 C Street, N.W., Room 7831 
Washington DC 20520 
United States of America 
Tel: (+1 202) 647 2232 
Fax: (+1 202) 647 0217 
Email: smithmk2@state.gov 
 
MULTILATERAL FUND SECRETARIAT 
 
Ms. Maria Nolan 
Chief Officer 
Multilateral Fund for the Implementation of the 
  Montreal Protocol 
1800 McGill College Avenue 
27th Floor, Montreal Trust Building 
Montreal, Quebec, Canada H3A 3J6 
Tel: (+1 514) 282 1122 
Fax: (+1 514) 282 0068 
Email: Maria.Nolan@unmfs.org 
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OZONE SECRETARIAT 
 
Mr. Marco Gonzalez 
Executive Secretary 
Ozone Secretariat, UNEP 
P.O. Box 30552 
Nairobi, Kenya 
Tel: (+254 20) 623885 
Fax: (+254 20) 623601/3913 
Email: Marco.Gonzalez@unep.org 
 
Ms. Megumi Seki 
Senior Scientific Affairs Officers 
Ozone Secretariat, UNEP 
P.O. Box 30552 
Nairobi, Kenya 
Tel: (+254 20) 623452 
Fax: (+254 20) 623601/3913 
Email: Meg.Seki@unep.org 
 

__________ 


